

	<p><b>DRAFT MINUTES OF THE TORWORTH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT ST BARNABUS CHURCH, RANSKILL, ON TUESDAY 5<sup>th</sup> JULY 2016 AT 7:00PM.</b></p> <p><b>PRESENT: Chair: Councillor C Willis. Councillors: Hadley, H Helliwell, J Helliwell, R D'Amelio, County Councillor L Yates and District Councillor M Gray</b></p> <p><b>CLERK: Mrs Rachel Hyland</b></p> <p><b>OPEN FORUM for members of the public</b> None in attendance</p>
01/0716	<b>APOLOGIES:</b> Councillors Footitt, R Willis
02/0716	<p><b>POLICE/CRIME FIGURES</b></p> <p>There were no police representatives present at the meeting. The figures had previously been sent out for June, the Councillors have asked that more detail be provided in future similar to the old report.</p> <p>There has again been some fly tipping on the lane near the Cemetary and Billy Button Lane, there has been a marked increase in fly tipping since the new registration system came into place for the tip.</p> <p>There has been a parking issue reported to the Police, where a request to move a vehicle resulted in threatening behaviour from the other party.</p> <p>There has been an incident where some Great Dane dogs have attacked another dog, this has been reported to the dog warden and comes under the dangerous dogs act, however, there are no restrictions in this district, and there is nothing the dog warden can do now until a person gets bit. The Police are investigating this but so far nothing has happened.</p>
03/0716	<p><b>DISTRICT / COUNTY COUNCILLOR</b></p> <p>District Councillor Michael Gray informed the PC that regarding the parking issues Mansfield are now responsible for going round and taking pictures of obstructive parking, Torworth has been put into the programme but they cannot specify times when they will visit. Regarding the fly tipping Environmental Health will need the full registration to be able to take action. Regarding Councillors Gray's query last month about Igas personnel being on site 24 hours a day when the work is ongoing, it was confirmed that there would be someone on site from Igas 24/7.</p> <p>County Councillor Liz Yates informed the PC that Highways would now be run under an ALMO called Via. She has also submitted her response to the Igas planning application, she informed the PC that Misson Springs application has gone back for the 2<sup>nd</sup> time for further information, there will be a 1 application planning committee for this on 5<sup>th</sup> October. Bassetlaw have a meeting to discuss the Torworth application tomorrow night and the recommendations are that there are no objections but they are hoping for conditions on the application.</p>
04/0716	<p><b>MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING</b></p> <p>Minutes of the meeting held on 7<sup>th</sup> June signed as a true record</p>
05/0716	<p><b>MATTERS ARISING</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Speed sign requested.</li> <li>• Bank Account Set up – letter to be signed to ask for change of address.</li> <li>• Owen and Finlay have been paid £25 each for their work.</li> <li>• Regarding the parking outside the Cutting Shed / Bungalows on Huntsman Place, the Parish Council have been to see the owner of the Cutting Shed and the resident on Huntsman Place and explained it is not a dropped kerb but in fact a raised kerb at the bus stop, the resident says they have a verbal agreement with A1 housing to park on the verge. It has been suggested that if the owner of the Cutting Shed received any further harassment she should call the Police, as this is now outside of what the Parish Council can do.</li> <li>• Parking is becoming an increasing problem, and the PC will look into putting it into the Neighbourhood Plan.</li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>There is a BDC Consultation meeting at Retford Town Hall on the 22<sup>nd</sup> July 9.30am – 4.30pm regarding the Devolution.</li> </ul>																		
06/0716	<p><b>ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES</b></p> <p>There is an extension to the Igas planning application response for the public until the 22<sup>nd</sup> July, the PC will submit their response by Friday. There were only 31 people at the open day at Blyth on 29<sup>th</sup> June, although they did stay for quite a long time and asked a lot of questions. Councillor C Willis will be speaking at the BDC planning meeting on 6<sup>th</sup> July, the main points will be 1) Subsidence, as the coal authority don't have maps for all the shafts in the area, there are definitely some faults nearby but no-one really knows where, and that a condition of a 3d seismic test should be applied. 2) Traffic there will be increased traffic so things to consider are road closures, re-routing and speed reductions. 3) Igas infringement on planning with security cabins, with this being a problem so early on there is little trust in Igas and BDC. 4) Water – the need to analyse and test a nearby borehole which is used by farmers to irrigate fields and to consider the risk if the aquifer is affected then human consumption will be immediately affected as things like potatoes for example go straight to the supermarkets, this will need continuous monitoring. 5) Changing Landscape – this would be if the site was successful and made permanent.</p> <p>Next CLG meeting July 28<sup>th</sup>.</p>																		
07/0716	<p><b>FINANCE</b></p> <p><b>RESOLVED</b> that the following cheques be passed for payment:</p> <table> <tr> <td>Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room</td><td>£14.00</td></tr> <tr> <td>Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room</td><td>£14.00</td></tr> <tr> <td>NCC Supplies</td><td>£236.88</td></tr> <tr> <td>R Hyland – Clerks Salary July</td><td>£102.10</td></tr> <tr> <td>HMRC – PAYE July</td><td>£ 25.60</td></tr> <tr> <td>North Notts Landscapes</td><td>£594.00</td></tr> <tr> <td>L Middlebrook – Bus Shelter Cleaning</td><td>£30.00</td></tr> <tr> <td>Owen Willis</td><td>£25.00</td></tr> <tr> <td>Finley D'Amelio</td><td>£25.00</td></tr> </table>	Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room	£14.00	Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room	£14.00	NCC Supplies	£236.88	R Hyland – Clerks Salary July	£102.10	HMRC – PAYE July	£ 25.60	North Notts Landscapes	£594.00	L Middlebrook – Bus Shelter Cleaning	£30.00	Owen Willis	£25.00	Finley D'Amelio	£25.00
Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room	£14.00																		
Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room	£14.00																		
NCC Supplies	£236.88																		
R Hyland – Clerks Salary July	£102.10																		
HMRC – PAYE July	£ 25.60																		
North Notts Landscapes	£594.00																		
L Middlebrook – Bus Shelter Cleaning	£30.00																		
Owen Willis	£25.00																		
Finley D'Amelio	£25.00																		
08/0716	<p><b>AMENITIES AND FACILITIES</b></p> <p>Scarecrow Festival – It is assumed this went well in Ranskill, it went well in Torworth although there has been better years but this could be due to the weather and the fact that there were a lot of other events going on for the Queen's Birthday on the same weekend. It was suggested that next year there should be someone on the gate asking where people have come from as there were not a lot of people from Torworth but as it was well advertised it would be good to know where they were from and what's bringing them in. Also next year the park should be closed to the public from 6am for security reasons while setting the event up and this should be included in the risk assessment. Some people from the dog event tried to leave early but people must stay until 4pm as vehicles should not be moved until the festival is closed. Hilary Skelton is retiring from the Festival Committee, and there will be a meeting tomorrow to decide a date for the next year's festival. Clerk to order a couple of no dogs signs for the playpark. Need to look at a replacement gate for the play park as the fire truck couldn't get through the gate, this will go on September's agenda. The PC need to get a copy of the deed to the playpark, Councillor J Helliwell may have one if not we need to get one from the land registry.</p>																		
09/0716	<p><b>NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN</b></p> <p>Still not met, Councillor Hadley has got a copy of the Ranskill questionnaire but they need non PC members</p>																		
10/0716	<p><b>PLANNING</b></p> <p>Igas – previously covered.</p>																		
11/0716	<p><b>CORRESPONDENCE</b></p> <p>Nothing</p>																		
12/0716	<p><b>INFORMATION TO BE FORWARDED</b></p> <p>Gates at Playfield</p>																		

	Torworth Welcome Pack
13/0716	<p><b>AOB</b></p> <p>Cyclists – 2 road closures on Baulk Lane 21<sup>st</sup> July 6-9pm and 11<sup>th</sup> August 6-9pm</p> <p>Idle Valley Awareness Meeting for PC's 21<sup>st</sup> July 6.30pm</p> <p>North Notts Landscapes have done a poor job before the festival with some missed on Underwood Avenue and near the bus stop, need to organise a walk round to ensure everyone is aware what needs to be done. Also next year get a quote to pick up the grass before the festival.</p>
	<p><b>DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING</b></p> <p>Tuesday, 6<sup>th</sup> September, 2016 at 7:00pm - St. Barnabas Church, Ranskill</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>Signed as a true record</b></p> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>Chairman</b></p>